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Minutes of Board of Directors’ Meeting

 Wednesday, October 5, 2016 2pm
 Corolla Satellite Office
2:15 pm Meeting Called to Order.  Meghan Agresto, Susan Taylor, Al Marzetti present, Frieda Harris participated telephonically.  A quorum was established.
Approval of September Minutes - Susan Taylor moved to approve the minutes, Meghan seconded, all voted to approve.  Minutes so adopted.
President’s Report on Operations
· Happenings: 
· Bruce Lorenz has once again provided school photos for free

· Woodlawn field trip is upcoming; a discussion ensued as to how this field trip tied into this year’s Navigation project theme

· Hurricane Hermine and Tropical Storm Julia only resulted in one day closed; currently there are only 2 hours left to make-up.

· Goodbye lunch for Sharon Twiddy, original and longtime board member, was held at La Dolce Vita

· Upcoming local Halloween event with be a Trick or Treat event at the Lighthouse and the Whalehead Club on Monday, October 31.

· Custom Audio installed new digital Promethean board in smaller room in Schoolhouse.  First board received was defective but still works as a monitor; supplier said not to return so that 88” screen will be installed in Corolla Chapel.
· OBC made annual $10K donation

· REAP grant confirmed $20K for last of 3 years
· 3 prior home-schooled children have been pulled out of WEVS; next children on waiting list will be offered spaces.

· BOG testing done
· Ukulele agreement provided to teachers to get signatures from parents
Treasurer’s report 
WEVS Operating account has $ 140,716 and the reserve account (CDs) has $131,071.
Nearly unchanged from last month's totals as revenue and expenses were very close to each other. The problem with payment of the school house rent was corrected and we are now current year to date.

We are 1/4th the way through the fiscal year and are under budget. For the year, expenses are about 5% higher than revenues received on a cash basis; however, county money not yet received so under budget on an accrual basis.

The Chapel is looking at sound deadening curtains and panels for Fellowship Hall.  Since the Chapel has not asked us to pay the electric bill per agreement, Bryan told Pastor Jim that Board would probably agree to pay for sound deadening.  Pastor Jim is examining the options and will revert to us.  Bryan had sent an email asking for pre-approval for funds for sound deadening.  Al moved to pre-authorize an expenditure of $2,000.  Susan seconded and all voted aye.  Bryan is authorized to spend up to $2,000 on having panels installed without having to come back to the Board.
GSK grant cannot be used for capital expansion.  Discussion as to whether to apply for grant.  Deadline for application is 10/21.  Meghan will try to complete grant application before deadline.  Perhaps basis for grant could be to support expansion to 8th grade – will need funds to support lower teacher to student ratio.

Old Business
· Hiring update – Blair accepted offer as EC aide and will start next Monday.
      Curriculum Committee update
· Susan Taylor did first teacher evaluations for the year on 9/25.  Susan observed all three teachers teaching a lesson and, overall, was very pleased with the teachers’ performance.
· Mentor plans/update – Ellen Bryson scheduled to come in.
· Professional Development needs for year – Susan will look for a day after Woodlawn field trip to schedule a meeting to review development plans.  Susan believes that teachers should be sent to a project-based learning workshop this summer.
New Business
· Meghan Agresto nominated Dee Warren to fill Sharon Twiddy’s vacant board slot.  Susan moved to elect Dee, Al seconded motion, all voted to approve Dee as a member of the CEF Board.
· Ratification of new board term for Frieda Harris.  At the September Annual Meeting, the re-election of Frieda for a new board term was overlooked.  Al moved to extend Frieda for another term, Susan seconded and all voted to approve.
· Discussion relating to Corolla Chapel expansion.  Bernie Mancuso, a member of the Chapel board, approached Meghan as to WEVS’ interest in utilizing a new wing to be built on the Chapel.  The full Board was supportive of this opportunity and will put together a list of items that will be required to use this new space as a school; e.g., fire alarms, handicap access, wet labs, elevator for second floor access, etc.  Chapel is contemplating breaking ground in January 2017.   Board will work on compiling list of needs to be able to effectively use this new wing for additional school space.  CEF will still pursue offer of grant of land from Twiddy & Co.
Public Comment - No members of the public in attendance.
Meeting Adjourned at 3:20.  Al moved to adjourn, Susan seconded.  All voted to adjourn. 
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